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 No:  53-ED-01-08   

Date:  March 10, 2008    

Model: 2006 - 07 Endeavor  

 

FRONT PASSENGER SEAT BELT SAFETY RECALL 
 

PURPOSE: 

A safety recall has been issued which requires the replacement of the right hand front 
(passenger side) seat belt assembly on affected Endeavor vehicles. The material used 
to manufacture the retaining bracket for the lower mounting point of the seat belt may 
be brittle due to improper metallurgy. This could lead to failure of the bracket during a 
severe collision. A new improved seat belt assembly must be installed.      

 

AFFECTED VEHICLES: 

Only vehicles identified as follows are affected by this recall campaign: 

• 2006 – 07 Endeavor United States specification vehicles built from July 10, 
2006 to February 16, 2007 

• 2007 Endeavor Canada and Puerto Rico specification vehicles built prior to 
February 16, 2007 

Note: A listing of affected vehicles in dealer inventory and/or vehicles retailed by your 
dealership has been mailed to the attention of the Service Director/Manager along with the 
related Safety Recall Bulletin (SR-08-001).  

 

PART NUMBER INFORMATION: 

MODEL / YEAR KIT PART NUMBER DESCRIPTION 

SBPSU06XB Kit, Seat Belt Repair (Black/Beige) RH 
 

2006 USA Spec. Only 
SBPSU06YA Kit, Seat Belt Repair (M-GR-Brown) RH 

SBPSU07XA Kit, Seat Belt Repair (Black/Beige) RH 2007 USA, Canada, 
Puerto Rico 

SBPSU07YA Kit, Seat Belt Repair (M-GR-Brown) RH 

Note: Kit includes one RH Seat Belt and attaching hardware for the pre-tensioner. 

 

 



 

 

 

PART ORDERING AND ALLOCATION INFORMATION: 

 

2006 Model Year Parts (USA Spec. Only)  

Parts will be on manual allocation status due to the limited number of vehicles involved 
(660 affected cars).  Dealers will have to contact their facing PDC and provide the 
affected VIN.   Orders will be released once the VIN has been confirmed. 

 

2007 Model Year Parts 

To support immediate needs to service vehicles affected by this recall campaign, 
MMNA will automatically ship an initial quantity of these parts to select Mitsubishi 
dealers via stock order. Dealers with a large volume of affected vehicles sold will be 
receiving an initial shipment during the week of March 10th.  Please contact your local 
PDC or District Parts & Service Manager to determine the potential number of affected 
vehicles (by color + part number) for your dealership and the quantity of initial parts you 
will be receiving (if applicable).  

*NOTICE  

For your reference, a complete list of affected vehicles involved in this recall has been 
mailed to your Service Director / Manager.  Please refer to this information and use 
as a guide in determining the quantity of parts needed at your dealership. 

To ensure national availability for all dealers, a maximum order quantity has been 
applied to both the Black-Beige (Max Qty = 6) and Gray-Brown (Max Qty = 3) Seat Belt 
Kits in the Mitsubishi parts system. 

 

 


